
DATE TIME LOCATION

Mon, May 27 HOLIDAY—NO MEETINGS SCHEDULED

Tue, May 28 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. Disaster Preparedness Task Force—Board Room

10 a.m. to noon United Governing Documents Review Committee—Sycamore Room

1:30 to 3:30 p.m. Third Architectural Control and Standards Committee—Board Room

2 to 4:30 p.m. United Finance Committee—Sycamore Room

Wed, May 29 9:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. Third Special M&C Meeting - 2020 Budget—Board Room

Thu, May 30 10 a.m. to noon United Special Landscape Meeting - 2020 Budget—Board Room

1:30 to 3:30 p.m. Third Special Landscape Committee - 2020 Budget—Board Room

2 to 2:30 p.m. United Agenda Prep Meeting—Willow Room

Fri, May 31 9:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. United Special M&C Meeting - 2020 Budget—Board Room

Laguna Woods Village Community Center | 24351 El Toro Road | Laguna Woods, CA 92637

UPCOMING MEETINGS

TOWN HALL MEETING TO ADDRESS VILLAGE POLLING CENTERS 

On Friday, June 21, in Clubhouse 5 from 10 a.m. to noon, the Orange County Registrar of 
Voters (OCROV) will be holding a community workshop to discuss future polling options in 
Laguna Woods Village. 

The passage of the California Voter’s Choice Act (Senate Bill 450) in 2016 now permits 
counties to conduct elections using vote centers instead of polling places. In February, the 
Orange County Board of Supervisors voted to move forward with the transition from the 
polling-place model to the vote-center model. The OCROV currently is reviewing sites to serve 
as locations for in-person voting in the March 2020 presidential primary election.

According to OCROV, because of constantly advancing technology, the traditional polling 
place model no longer meets the needs and expectations of Orange County voters. Multiple 
polling places in a single neighborhood cause confusion with local voters and leave them 
uncertain about where to vote, claims OCROV. 

Voters are gradually changing the way they vote to accommodate their schedules 
and lifestyles.

In Orange County in the 2016 presidential general election, nearly 700,000 of 1.2 million 
ballots cast were vote-by-mail ballots. Currently, 61 percent of all registered voters have 
signed up for permanent vote-by-mail status. The number of voters casting ballots at the 
polling place has dropped 20 percentage points since 2004. 

The OCROV presentation will include an overview of the vote-center model and provide 
the opportunity for Residents to contribute suggestions regarding the transition. Village 
Residents also will have an opportunity to ask questions and complete a survey to share 
their feedback. 

For more information, visit ocvote.com/votecenter or call 714-567-7600.

GET POWER OUTAGE NOTIFICATIONS AND ALERTS FROM SCE 

Southern California Edison (SCE) has been working in the Village to upgrade and replace aged 
cables and transformers.

SCE will be scheduling future maintenance and is obligated to notify affected customers via 
letter 10 days in advance or via text at least 72 hours prior to the outages. If you receive a 
letter in a business-size envelope with a large yellow stripe on the front, it is likely from SCE. 
Always be on the lookout for important notifications.

Because unplanned outages can happen at any time, we strongly recommend that any Village 
Resident who depends on electrical power due to a health issue register with SCE. Click here 
to apply for the Medical Baseline Allowance program; SCE automatically contacts program 
participants in the event of a Stage 3 Emergency rotating outage.

Residents can log in to their SCE account here and enroll to receive outage alerts via email. 
To view current outage updates, visit the SCE Outage Center map and enter your address or 
zip code. Check the status of a scheduled maintenance outage here. Learn how to prepare 
for a power outage here. Per SCE’s mandate, Residents should address all questions and 
concerns regarding the company’s work directly to the utility company. Visit sce.com or call 
SCE Customer Service at 800-655-4555.

MEMORIAL DAY CEREMONIES FEATURE ALL-AMERICAN BOYS 
CHORUS, U.S. MARINE CORPS, AMERICAN LEGION 

This Memorial Day, Monday, May 27, at the Performing Arts Center at 1 p.m., please join in 
a day of remembrance for those who gave their lives serving our country. Ceremonies will 
include the United States Marine Corps and American Legion Post 257, and performances by 
the All-American Boys Chorus. Admission is free, seating is reserved and tickets are available 
at the PAC box office. Each manor is allowed a maximum of four seats. For more information, 
call the PAC box office at 949-597-4288 or email recreation@vmsinc.org.

ARMED FORCES ADOPTION COMMITTEE SEEKS DONATIONS 

The Laguna Woods Armed Forces Adoption Committee, which partners with GRF, the Village 
Community, the City of Laguna Woods and other organizations to provide year-round 
support to the Guadalcanal Battalion of the 1st Marine Division and their families, will be 
present during the Memorial Day Ceremonies at the Performing Arts Center on Monday, May 
27, to collect monetary donations. 

The committee met with the commander of the adopted battalion to discuss Marines’ 
specific needs. The battalion is seeking assistance with air conditioning for the barracks, as 
they are housed in the last barracks at Camp Pendleton without A/C, as well as help with the 
costs of flights home for holidays and/or emergencies, purchasing necessary goods for 
families, and more. 

ALL POOLS OPEN FOR MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND 

All pools will open beginning Saturday, May 25, for the summer season. Children’s Swim 
moves to Pool 6 from noon to 4 p.m. Click here to view the current pool schedule.

SOME RESIDENTS CAN EXPECT EARLY AM GATE, ROAD CLOSURES 
FOR MEMORIAL DAY MARATHONERS 

On Monday, May 27, approximately 8,000 runners competing in the City of Laguna Hills 
Memorial Day Half Marathon will traverse a portion of Laguna Woods Village. Course runners 
will enter and exit the Village via Gate 2. Gates 2 and 4 will be closed to vehicle and golf cart 
traffic from 5:45 to 8:30 a.m. Affected roadways include Via Estrada, Calle Aragon, Avenida 
Sevilla and Avenida Majorca. Culs-de-sac 9, 10, 21 through 24, 40 and 51 through 61 will be 
closed from 6:30 to 8:30 a.m. Signs have been posted along the course in advance of this 
event advising affected Residents that no vehicles may not drive or park anywhere along the 
course between 5:30 and 8:30 a.m. on race day. 

MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY HOURS FOR VILLAGE FACILITIES 

MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY HOURS
Monday, May 27

COMMUNITY CENTER

CLOSED

Recreation Department Office CLOSED

Community Fitness Center CLOSED

Table Tennis Room CLOSED

PC Learning Center CLOSED

PC Workshop CLOSED

Mac Learning Center CLOSED

RESERVATION COORDINATOR’S OFFICE CLOSED

LIBRARY CLOSED

EMERITUS CLASSES CLOSED

CLUBHOUSES

Clubhouse 1 8 a.m. - 10 p.m.

Clubhouse 2 9:30 a.m. - 9:30 p.m.

Performing Arts Center 7 a.m. - 10 p.m.

Clubhouse 4 CLOSED

Clubhouse 5 Noon - 5 p.m.

Clubhouse 6 8 a.m. - 4 p.m.

Clubhouse 7 8:30 a.m. - 9:30 p.m.

GARDEN CENTERS SUNRISE TO SUNSET

STABLES (cleaning and feeding only) CLOSED

AQUATICS

Pool 1 7 a.m. - 7 p.m.

Pool 2 7 a.m. - 7 p.m.

Pool 4 7 a.m. - 10 p.m.

Pool 5 6 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Pool 6 Noon - 6 p.m.

FITNESS CENTER CLOSED

27 HOLE GOLF COURSE REGULAR HOURS

19 RESTAURANT & LOUNGE REGULAR HOURS

PAR THREE COURSE REGULAR HOURS

JON PEARLSTONE ASSUMES ROLE AS THIRD TREASURER 

Jon Pearlstone has assumed the office of Treasurer of Third 
Board for Jack Connelly, who will remain on the board as 
a Director. 

Director Pearlstone joined the Third Board in 2018. The St. 
Louis native graduated from Indiana University with a degree 
in accounting and worked as a CPA for global audit, tax and 
financial advisory corporation KPMG. From there, he took 
the entrepreneurial route by starting his own employee 
benefits consulting firm, specializing in contract negotiation, 
employee education and communications. 

GATES 1 AND 9 CLOSED 

Gates 1 and 9 are closed for the radio frequency identification decal (RFID) retrofit. The 
construction team estimates this phase to be complete within six weeks. During construction, 
Gates 1 and 9 will be closed to vehicle traffic. However, Gate 1 will allow for pedestrian and 
golf cart access, and Gate 9 will allow for pedestrian access (see below for adjusted hours for 
both gates). A temporary gatehouse will be stationed at each gate. Gate entrance hours will 
be adjusted to ensure efficient access to the Community and quick response by emergency 
personnel. No bus routes will be affected.

Alternates to Gates 1 and 9, Adjusted Hours
Gate 1

• Gate 1 pedestrian and golf cart hours 5 a.m. to 11 p.m.
• Gate 2 and Gate 3 open 24/7
• Gate 4 open 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.

Gate 9
• Gate 9 pedestrian access only 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.
• Gates 7 and 10 open 24/7
• Gate 8 open 7 a.m. to 11 p.m.

TRANSPORTATION TO DISTRIBUTE NEW, REPLACE UNREADABLE 
BUS ACCESS TAGS FOR ID CARDS 

Transportation will be distributing new bus access identification tags to new Residents and 
replacing unreadable ones on Tuesday, May 28, at Clubhouse 1 from 9 a.m. to noon and on 
Wednesday, May 29, at The Towers from 10 a.m. to noon. 

LEARN ABOUT MEDICARE COSTS AND RELATED TOPICS AT HICAP, 
SOCIAL SERVICES EVENT  

For Residents who need help with Medicare costs, the Laguna Woods Village Social Services 
Department and the Health Insurance Counseling and Advocacy Program (HICAP) will co-
host an informational meeting on Wednesday, May 29, in Clubhouse 7. 

HICAP counselors can help attendees apply for programs to save money through prescription 
drug plan premiums and co-payments, as well as Medicare Part B premiums, co-payments 
and co-insurance. Counselors can also help Residents compare health and drug plans and 
costs, and explain how benefits coordinate with other health coverage. 

For appointments regarding assistance with prescription drug-related costs, attendees 
should bring their Medicare card and other health insurance plan cards, as well as medication 
bottles or a list of medications (include name, dosage and frequency). 

For assistance with other programs, attendees should bring proof of income (bank 
statements, SSA benefit award letter, last pay stub, tax return), proof of resources (bank 
statements, life insurance policy, vehicle registration), proof of identity (Social Security card, 
California ID/driver’s license or passport) and proof of expenses (Medicare premiums and 
other medical plan premiums). 

HICAP does not sell, recommend or endorse any insurance products. The program’s 
counselors provide free assistance with Medicare-related topics. 

For more information or to schedule an appointment, call 714-560-0424.

CHANNEL 3 ANALOG GUIDE USERS WILL NEED AN HD DEVICE TO 
GET NEW iGUIDE  

After Friday, May 31, the Channel 3 analog television guide is no longer available to Broadband 
Services from any vendor. This means that a channel guide will no longer be available to 
those Residents whose televisions are plugged directly into the wall cable outlet. In order to 
receive the new digital interactive guide, Residents must rent an HD converter for $7.95 per 
month or any of our other HD set-top boxes. Renting the HD converter gives Residents the 
most up-to-date digital iGuide available and eliminates the need for periodic channel scans—
channels simply will display the correct number. The HD set-top devices also eliminate the 
need for decimal-point channel numbers, such as 7.1, 8.4, etc.

“We cannot turn back time to the age of analog television,” said Broadband Services Director 
Chuck Holland. “We must continue to make modest improvements to the cable system to 
keep up with changing technology. The Channel 3 guide is a legacy system designed for 
analog televisions, which hasn’t been supported the by cable television industry since 2008.”
To take advantage of the new iGuide by renting an HD converter or any of the other HD set-
top boxes, call Broadband Services at 949-837-2670 or email grfbroadband@vmsinc.org.

CITY OF LAGUNA WOODS TO HOLD LOW-COST
VACCINATION CLINIC  

The City of Laguna Woods will hold a low-cost pet vaccination clinic on Sunday, June 2, from 
9 to 11 a.m. at Laguna Woods City Hall (24261 El Toro Road). Rabies vaccinations will be $12 
each (plus a $3 medical waste disposal fee). A complete selection of other dog and cat 
vaccinations also will be available at low prices, as well special combination packs to allow for 
greater savings when multiple vaccinations are purchased. Flea-control products NexGard, 
Bravecto and Trifexis also will be available for purchase. To participate, all dogs must be 
leashed, and all cats must be in carriers. All vaccination services will be provided by Vet Care 
Vaccination Services. For more information, call 800-988-8387 or visit vetcarepetclinic.com. 

LAGUNA WOODS CITY HALL TO HOLD PUBLIC BENEFITS 
ELIGIBILITY EVENT  

On Wednesday, June 5, from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., Supervisor Lisa Bartlett, the Orange County 
Board of Supervisors and the County of Orange Social Services Agency will host a benefit 
enrollment event at Laguna Woods City Hall, where Village Residents can determine if 
they qualify for CalFresh, Medi-Cal and General Relief public assistance. Attendees may be 
asked to provide identification, proof of income, a social security number and proof of rent, 
medical costs and other expenses. To help expedite the application process, attendees are 
encouraged to bring these documents to the event. Free food distribution, including fresh 
produce, will be provided from 10 a.m. to noon by Second Harvest Food Bank of Orange 
County. Laguna Woods City Hall is located at 25264 El Toro Road.

THIRD, UNITED SHEPHERD’S CROOK FENCING UPDATE 

The shepherd’s crook contract has been fully executed by the Third Board and installation is 
scheduled to begin this summer. This year’s program includes 1,475 linear feet of shepherd’s 
crook installation within Gate 11 and will include wall repairs and vegetation removal. There 
is approximately 33,525 linear feet of perimeter wall in Third Mutual and 3,475 has been fitted 
with shepherd’s crook since the pilot program started in 2017.

The shepherd’s crook contract award recommendation for United Mutual is scheduled to be 
presented at the June 26 Closed Session Maintenance and Construction Committee meeting. 
There is approximately 21,000 linear feet of perimeter wall in United Mutual, and 1,500 linear 
feet has been fitted with shepherd’s crook since 2018.

REAL ESTATE AGENTS MUST FOLLOW SIGN RULES AND REGS 

Residents who at some point may consider buying a different manor or selling or leasing 
their current manor must ensure their real estate agent complies with Village policies and 
regulations. However, recent activity in the Community demonstrates that not all agents are 
aware of or are abiding by these rules. GRF, Third and United are committed to enforcing 
the Real Estate Sign Rules and Regulations that have been in effect for decades. Effective 
June 1, all signs must conform to a newly updated design and be posted in accordance 
with the guidelines. The guidelines and images of the approved signage are available here.

DISASTER PREPAREDNESS TASK FORCE HOSTS CPR/AED CLASS

Wednesday, June 5, in Clubhouse 7 from 1 to 4 p.m., Laguna Woods Village Disaster 
Preparedness Task Force will be hosting a CPR/AED (cardiopulmonary resuscitation/
automated external defibrillator) class. Attendees who wish to receive a CPR certification 
card can pay $25 by cash or check on the first day of class. Class attendees must RSVP by 
calling 949-268-2356 or emailing disasterpreparedess@vmsinc.org.

2019 DRY ROT REPAIR PROGRAM TO BEGIN IN THIRD IN JUNE 

The 2019 dry rot repair program aims to eradicate wood rot throughout Third Mutual. Repairs 
to the first 15 buildings began in 2018 and were completed last month. The Maintenance and 
Construction Department has completed an initial assessment of buildings selected for repair 
in 2019 and has scheduled the work to begin in June. The program aims to repair buildings 
ahead of the paint and prior-to-paint programs, with a focus on repairing structural building 
components experiencing wood decay.

WHERE TO FIND MAINTENANCE AND CONSTRUCTION
PROJECT UPDATES 

Village Residents who wish to keep abreast of current Maintenance and Construction schedules 
and projects, including the underground garage cleaning schedule, the asphalt crack filling 
program, fumigation schedules, exterior paint programs, prior-to-paint programs, waste line 
remediation, roof replacement programs and the carport cleaning schedule, can find more 
information at the Village website here. Maintenance and Construction project logs are 
updated monthly and can be found at the Village website here.
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